From: Kenneth Nelson <kbid@courtland.net> NCORPE

Sent: Tuesday, October 08, 2013 11:40 AM N31037
To: Schneider, Jim 10f2
Subject: RE: Lovewell

Ok Jim. We will reset the Courtland for these flows and put it into Lovwell. Should work good in this time frame. If we
would happen to get a good rain during this time, could the flow be cut back and then run longer if needed? This would
allow us to pick up rain water flows over our capacity to divert at Guide Rock and still take advantage of the stored
water.

Kenny

From: Schneider, Jim [mailto:jim.schneider@nebraska.gov]
Sent: Tuesday, October 08, 2013 10:33 AM

To: Kenneth Nelson (kbid@courtland.net)

Cc: athompson@usbr.gov; Dunnigan, Brian

Subject: FW: Lovewell

Kenny,

Thanks for the update. | had noticed that you had the canal running again last week, and we were getting ready to
coordinate the release of the compact water. Our plan is to issue an order today or tomorrow for release to commence
immediately and be completed by October 31.

Let me know if you have any questions.

Thanks,

Jim

James C. Schneider, Ph.D.
Deputy Director
Nebraska Department of Natural Resources

301 Centennial Mall South

Fourth Floor, State Office Building
P.O. Box 94676

Lincoln, NE 68509-4676

Office: 402-471-3141

Fax: 402-471-2900

Cell: 402-450-2744

E-Mail: jim.schneider@nebraska.gov
Web: www.dnr.ne.gov

From: Dunnigan, Brian

Sent: Monday, October 07, 2013 10:11 AM
To: Schneider, Jim; Bradley, Jesse
Subject: Fwd: Lovewell

FYI. Brian



NCORPE

_ _ N31037
Sent from my Verizon Wireless 4G LTE DROID 20f2

-------- Original Message --------

Subject: Lovewell

From: Kenneth Nelson <kbid@courtland.net>

To: "Dunnigan, Brian™ <brian.dunnigan@nebraska.gov>

CC: "Thompson, Aaron M" <AThompson@usbr.gov>,David Barfield <David.Barfield@kda.ks.gov>,William
Peck <WPeck@usbr.gov>,"Scott, Craig D" <CScott@usbr.gov>

Hi Brian,

Just a note to let you know the BOR finished the repairs at Lovewell on the 26" of September. We attempted to have a
contractor review the gates that need replaced or repaired on the Courtland Canal during this time that we were shut
down but could not get the canal dried up adequately to accomplish that and will attempt it again at a later date. We
also discovered a problem with app. % mile of lining in the canal that will need some major repairs before next watering
season.

Not knowing what your decision will be regarding the “compact” water currently being held in Nebraska, we started all
river flow (about 33 cfs) back in the Courtland Canal at Guide Rock on the 3™ . It reached Lovewell over the weekend
and we are receiving around 20 cfs this morning into Lovewell. | wanted to inform you of this to let you know we are
prepared to move water to Lovewell if your decision is to release the water held in Harlan County.

Too bad we couldn’t receive some of those heavy rains last week in the Republican Basin.

Kenny Nelson





